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Barr steps down as dean of 
Coastal's Wall College of Business 

Resort Tourism 
Program names 
Board of Advisers Peter B. Barr 

will step down as 
dean of Coastal's 
E. Craig Wall Sr. 
College of 
Business 
Administration, 
effective Dec. 8, 
to take a new 
pos1t1on with 
Burroughs & Chapin Company, Inc., 
of Myrtle Beach. A national search for a 
new dean will begin immediately and 
an interim dean will be announced 
soon, according to Coastal President 
Ronald R. Ingle. 

"Pete Barr has led Coastal's Wall 
College of Business through a period 
of significant development and achieve­
ment," said Ingle. "His leadership, 
integrity and dedication to excellence 
have helped place the Wall College 
in the top tier of business programs in 
the country." 

Barr has served as dean of the Wall 
College of Business since July 1, 1992, 
and has been a member of Coastal's fac­
ulty since 1987. During his tenure, the 
Wall College of Business earned national 
accreditation and developed many inno­
vative new academic programs. 

Barr was a driving force in the 
process of accreditation. In June 1998, 
the Wall College of Business was offi­
cially accredited by the AACSB-The 
International Association for 
Management Education. Only the top 
25 percent of the more than 1,200 col­
leges and universities in the nation 
offering undergraduate business degrees 

earn AACSB accreditation. 
Academic programs which have 

been established at Coastal under Barr's 
leadership include the Resort Tourism 
Management program, which prepares 
students for management-level positions 
in the hospitality industry, and the 
Professional Golf Management program, 
which earned national accreditation 
from the Professional Golfers' 
Association of America (PGA) in 1998. 
Barr took a leadership role in establishing 
a unique international cooperative pro­
gram with the Autonomous University 
in Barcelona, Spain, in connection with 
Coastal's golf and tourism programs. The 
Wall Fellows program, a rigorous leader­
ship training program for Coastal's top 
business students, also was developed 
during his tenure. 

While he was a professor of business 
administration, Barr was instrumental in 
the establishment of Coastal's Center for 
Economic and Community Develop­
ment and became the center's first direc­
tor in 1989. The center functions as a 

· bridge between the university and the 
community, providing technical and 
applied research and consulting for indi­
viduals, businesses and governmental 
entities throughout the region. 

A Board of Advisers has been estab­
lished for the Resort Tourism 
Management (RTM) program at 
Coastal. The board, which consists of 
local, regional, national and internation­
al leaders, recently held its first meeting 
on Coastal's campus. Initially, the board 
is scheduled to meet twice yearly. 

"The board will provide a bridge 
between the academic environment and 
the real world," said Peter Barr, dean of 
Coastal's E. Craig Wall Sr. College of 
Business Administration, which admin­
isters the RTM program. "They will 
consult with the university on curricu­
lum, recruitment and development 
matters of the program. These selected 
industry experts have great knowledge 
of the tourism industry and will be 
tremendous assets to our program." 

Students in Coastal's RTM pro­
gram take specialized courses in the 
areas of marketing research, commercial 
real estate finance, public and private 
partnerships, and tourism planning. 
The students are also required to partic­
ipate in four paid internship experi-
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Resort Tourism Program names Board of Advisers ... continuedfrompagel 

ences totaling 1,920 hours during the 
four-year program. The internships 
include back- and front-of-the-house 
training during the freshman and soph­
omore years, training in hospitality and 
tourism sales during the junior year and 
a management training experience dur­
ing the senior year. 

Coastal recently announced the 
formation of an international exchange 
program for its RTM program with the 
Autonomous University in Barcelona, 
Spain, where students from both uni­
versities will travel abroad to participate 
in internships. 

The RTM program Board of 
Advisers includes: 
• Doug Billings, The Billings Group, 

LLC; 
• Clay Brittain, chairman of the 

board, Myrtle Beach National Golf 
Club, Inc.; 

• John Cote, president, The Cote 
Firestone Group ; 

• Duncan Dickson, partner, A & D 
Partners, Inc.; 

• John Green, general manager, 
Wyndham Chicago; 

• Scott Harrelson, owner, 
Thoroughbreds Restaurant; 

• Ben Henry, Sandals Resort 
International; 

/ A.ttenaees at Coastal's fimJ?llini1if/firfs'irl Maniigement Board tJAlliiism meaing heki in &pt;mber: ( 
(standing left to right) Doug wmdei Duncan Dickson, Doug Billings, Scott Ham!lson, Bob Wacker, John 
&yelt, John Cott and Ashby W'lzni-(seated left to right) Dottie Holland, Bob W0od and Martha Hunn. 

• Dottie Holland, executive vice 
president, Conway Chamber of 
Commerce; 

• Martha Hunn, CEO, Myrtle Beach 
Area Hospitality Association; 

• Buddy Jennings, director, South 
Carolina Department of Parks, 
Recreation and Tourism; 

• John Pharr, president , Strand 
Development; 

• John Reyelt, president, Gold Crown 
Management, Inc.; 

• Tom Sponseller, president and 
CEO, Hospitality Association of 
South Carolina; 

• Bob Wacker, RJW Consultants, Inc.; 
• Ashby Ward, president, Myrtle 

Beach Area Chamber of Commerce; 
• Doug Wendel, president and CEO, 

Burroughs & Chapin Company, 
Inc.; and 

• Bob Wood, president, The Alabama 
Theatre . 

Hispanic Celebration set for Oct. 11 Coastal to host 
ACHE meeting Latin singer 

Luis Damon and 
his l 0-member 
salsa band will 
be the featured 
entertainment at 
Coastal's annual 
Hispanic 
Celebration 
which will be 
held Wednesday, Oct. 11 from 11 :30 
a.m. to 2:30 p.m. in Spadoni Park on 
Coastal 's campus. The event is free and 
open to the public. Food and merchan­
dise will be for sale. 

Damon and his band performed at 

Coastal's Cultural Celebration in April. 
Skits by Coastal students, faculty and 
staff will also be performed . 

The event will offer food and music 
from the countries of Central, Latin and 
South America. Posters, maps and other 
information will be displayed. 

In the case of inclement weather, 
Damon and his band will perform 
Oct. 11 in Wheelwright Auditorium 
while the Hispanic Celebration will be 
held Wednesday, Oct . 18. 

For more information, contact 
Coastal's Office of Multicultural 
Student Services at 349-2863 . 

The 62nd annual meeting of the 
Association for Continuing Higher 
Education, Inc. (ACHE), will be hosted 
by Coastal's Division of Extended 
Learning and Public Services. The 
meeting will be held Oct. 14 to 17 at 
the Wyndham Myrtle Beach Resort. 

This year's theme is "Sharing the 
Vision, Leading the Way: Continuing 
Educators in the New Millennium. " 

For more information, call 
349-2665. 
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Vibrations Dance Company to perform at Coastal 
Vibrations 

Dance Company of 
Columbia, S.C., will 
perform in Coastal's 
Wheelwright 
Auditorium on 
Saturday, Oct. 14 at 
7:30 p.m. Admission 
is $10 for adults, $5 
for students under 
age 18. 

The production, 
entitled "Visions of a 
People," retrospec­
tively explores the 
history of African­
American dance and its contribution 
to, and influence on, American dance 
and culture. This performance high­
lights the artistic, social and technical 
evolution of African-American dance 
through various styles and genres. 

One-day excursions 

Vibrations is a mod- r 
em dance group which 
performs works of 
modern, jazz and 
spiritual dances 
choreographed 
and performed 
by South 
Carolina 
artists. The 
company is 
dedicated to 
preserving, 
enhancing and 
presenting the 
historical, tra­

ditional and contempo­
rary forms of dance, pri­
marily African-American 
cultural expression. 

Vibrations helps pre­
serve the abundant her-

to areas of regional interest offered 
A series of one-day excursions to 

areas of regional interest is being offered 
by Coastal's Division of Extended 
Learning and Public Services. The pro­
grams, which are open to people of all 
ages, will be held on Thursdays during 
the month of October. The fee for each 
trip is $35 and lunch is included. The 
following is a list of places and dates: 
• Historic Brunswick, N.C., Oct. 12, 
9 a.m. to 4:30 p.m . 

Examine the archeological remains 
of Historic Brunswick Town, a pre­
Revolutionary War port which was 
destroyed by the British in 1776. Tour 
Fore Fisher, the last major stronghold of 
the Confederacy during the Civil War. 
Enjoy lunch on the waterfront in 
Southport, a quaint seaport village. 
• Historic Georgetown, 0cc. 19, 
9:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 

Experience che Gullah Roots tour 
which accents the history of African­
American life in Georgetown County. 

Enjoy lunch at a riverfront restaurant 
following a tour of the Kaminski House 
and the Georgetown Rice Museum. 
• Conway Historic Mystery Tour, 
Oct. 26, 9:30 a.m. co 3 p.m. 

Discover Conway's "treasure" of 
historic sites and interesting places. 
Begin with a tour of historic City Hall, 
followed by a guided walking tour of 
historic downtown. Participate in a 
"mystery" history hunt with clever clues 

• and a "treasure" map which will guide 
you to your final destination, the 
Cypress Inn, where you will enjoy 
lunch and tea. 

For more information or co regis­
ter, contact Coastal's Division of 
Extended Learning and Public Services 
at 349-2665. 

itage of South Carolina's many cultures 
through performances, community 
outreach and educational programs 
throughout the state. 

For more information, contact the 
Wheelwright 
Box Office at 

349-2502. 

Vibrations Dance Company will perform 
Oct. 14 at 7:30 p. m. in Wheelwright 
Auditorium. 

Family Weekend 
Oct. 20 to 22 

Coastal will hose its annual Family 
Weekend Oct. 20 to 22. More than 700 
people are expected to attend the event, 
which will include activities for the 
entire family. 

Family Weekend provides planned 
activities for families of students attend­
ing Coastal. The event gives parents 
and other family members the opportu­
nity to visit Coastal's campus and to 
meet faculty and university administra­
tors in a relaxed setting. 

During Family Weekend a special 
event is planned for each of Coastal's 
four colleges with additional programs 
planned for senior class members, 
Honors Program students and student 
research participants. 

The weekend also includes a 
President's Social on the Kingston Lady 
Riverboat, historic Conway riverboat 
and walking tours, a tour of Waites 
Island, South Carolina, a golf tourna­
ment and athletic events. 
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Historian David Hackett Fischer to speak at Coastal 
David Hackett Fischer, one of 

America's most distinguished historians, 
will give a lecture at Coastal on 
Thursday, Oct. 19 at 4 p.m. in the Wall 
Auditorium. The event is free and open 
to the public. 

In his talk, titled "The Revival of 
History," Fischer will examine how a rev­
olution in thought in the late 20th cen­
tury has given rise to new approaches to 

historical thinking. 
Fischer, who is Warren Professor of 

History at Brandeis University, has also 
taught at Oxford University, Harvard 
University and at the Universities of 
Otago and Waikato in New Zealand. 

Charles Joyner, Burroughs 
Distinguished Professor of Southern 
History at Coastal, calls Fischer "one 
of the most brilliant scholars of his 

Vereen appointed 
Faculty Athletic 
Representative 

Coastal 
President Ronald R. 
Ingle has appointed 
Linda Vereen, sen­
ior instructor of 
mathematics and 
statistics, as the uni-
versity's NCAA .__ _____ _. 
Faculty Athletic Representative. 

Vereen's responsibilities include 
interaction with the NCAA, serving as 
a member of the Faculty Athletic Senate 
Intercollegiate Athletics Committee, 
certifying eligibility for all student­
athletes for conference and NCAA 
competition, practice and financial aid, 
representing Coastal at conference and 
NCAA meetings, and conducting exit 
interviews for senior (or non-returning) 
student-athletes. 

Prior to coming to Coastal in 1991, 
Vereen held teaching positions at Coastal 
Academy and Myrtle Beach Middle 
School. Vereen earned bachelor's and 
master's degrees from the University of 
South Carolina. 

generation." Joyner also will give a brief 
talk focusing on local history following 
Fischer's lecture. 

A native of Baltimore, Fischer has 
received numerous awards for his schol­
arship and teaching. He is author of 10 
books, including such prize-winning 
works as Albion's Seed, Paul Revere's Ride 
and The Great ~ve: Price Movements in 
Modern History. 

The lecture is being presented in 
conjunction with the annual induction 
ceremony of Coastal's chapter of Phi 
Alpha Theta, a national honor society 
for history majors. Fischer's visit to 
Coastal is sponsored by Phi Alpha Theta 
and Coastal's Honors Program, with 
support from the Waccamaw Center for 
Cultural and Historical Studies. 

Sales Motivation Seminar at Coastal 
to benefit student business club 

A sales motivational seminar featur­
ing three sales professionals will be held 
Tuesday, Oct. 24 at Coastal's Wall 
Auditorium. Admission is $10 and all 
proceeds go to directly to the Society for 
the Advancement of Management 
(SAM) Club, a student organization in 
Coastal's E. Craig Wall Sr. College of 
Business Administration. Coastal's SAM 
Club organized the event as a fund rais­
er to offset travel costs for an upcoming 
conference for management students . 

Conference speakers are Bill 
McKenzie, Donna Smith and Matt 
Harris. 

McKenzie has worked as a fund 
raiser for educational institutions and in 
the tourism industry and has been moti­
vating sales professionals for more than 
25 years. McKenzie will focus on the 
importance of relationships, integrity 
and reliability in the sales process. 

Smith is regional sales coordinator of 
AFLAC Insurance Company. She joined 
AFLAC in 1983 and was promoted to 
district sales manager in 1988 and 
regional sales coordinator in 1995. 
Smith's district and region have been 
among the top in the nation and number 

4 

one in South Carolina for several years. 
She has won many state and national 
sales awards. 

Harris is assistant general manager 
and director of corporate sales for the 
Myrtle Beach Pelicans. He has worked in 
the field of baseball sales and promotions 
for seven years and has been associated 
with the Pelicans since 1998. Harris 
spearheaded the outfield signage sales 
efforts at the City of Myrtle Beach's new 
ballpark. 

For more information about the 
seminar, call 449-1996 or 349-2129. 

Did You Know? 
Coastal's Departments of Athletics and 

Student Affairs have teamed up to 
present "Midnight Mania 2000" on 
Friday, Oct. 13. Prior to unveiling 

the 2000-2001 men's and women's bas­
ketball teams at the stroke of midnight, 

a mini-carnival, with food and a disc 
jockey, and a step show will take 

place outside of Kimbel Arena begin­
ning at 9 p.m. A surfboard will be given 

away at the end of the night. 



Department of Art submits NASAD Accreditation Review 
Evaluators from the National 

Association of Schools of Art and 
Design (NASAD) will be on campus 
Oct. 24 to 26 as part of the accredita­
tion review process for Coastal's 
Department of Art. NASAD is the 
agency responsible for the accreditation 
of all art and design curricula. 

The Department of Art was encour­
aged to seek accreditation following a 
positive review of Coastal's 1996 visual 
and performing arts programs by the 
South Carolina Commission on Higher 
Education (CHE). "The report helped 
confirm the department's determination 
that seeking accreditation was both 
feasible and in line with our goals and 
commitment to excellence," says Charles 

Wright, chair of the department. 
During the past two years many 

recommendations for improvement 
have been met, including updating the 
art, design, art education and art histo­
ry holdings in Kimbel Library, increas­
ing the number of volumes to 5,000 
and upgrading and enlarging the 
department's slide collection. An art 
educator and art historian, each with 
doctorates in their respective fields, 
have been hired to augment the studio 
faculty who offer comprehensive courses 
in painting, sculpture, printmaking, 
photography, graphic design and draw­
ing. These initiatives have received sup­
port from the administration and have 
been made possible through the receipt 

Computer Science students place in 
international com petition 

Students from Coastal's 
Department of Computer 
Science placed in the Top 
30 out of 77 Southeastern 
college and university teams 
competing in the annual 
Association for Computing 
Machinery (ACM) 
International Collegiate 
Programming Contest, 
sponsored by IBM. The 
event was held at Georgia 
College and State 
University in Milledgeville, 
Sept. 29 and 30. 

.11Ri;rffiftftfig .. c.q~illl";A••1h,~i/lntA~,m,ur1 

. compedtion we're (left to rig//(): Michae/Wiknei rya retas, 
Abdallah Haddad (coach), Barry Donohue, john Wu, Mike 

Pi/ecki and Marcus Wu. 

Coastal computer science majors 
who participated in the event were: 
Barry Donohue, Ryan Karetas, Mike 
Pilecki, Michael Wisener, John Wu and 
Marcus Wu. 

"We were excited to be a part of 
such a prestigious programming com­
petition," said Abdallah Haddad, direc­
tor of Coastal's Academic Center and 
Coastal's team coach for the event. 
Haddad also is a part-time instructor of 
computer science. "Coastal's two teams 
took the 29th and 30th spots out of 77 
teams. Even better, Coastal's teams 
ranked eighth and ninth within their 
division (universities without a com-

puter science graduate program). We 
are proud of our students for this 

-accomplishment, which reflects the 
growth and progress of Coastal's 
Department of Computer Science. We 
look forward to higher rankings in the 
future." 

Other schools which participated 
in the competition include Auburn 
Universiry, University of Central 
Florida, Clemson University, Georgia 
Tech, Florida State University and the 
University of South Carolina. Coastal 
participated in the competition for the 
first time last year. 
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of a $57,604 performance improvement 
grant initiated by President Ronald R. 
Ingle and awarded by CHE. 

As part of the accreditation process, 
the art faculty also completed a Self­
Study document which assesses the 
planned growth and development of 
the art studio and art studio/ secondary 
education programs. 

The on-site visit will focus primarily 
on the activities and studios in the Art 
Center. Visits will also be made to 
Kimbel Library, the Humanities and 
Fine Arts Building construction site and 
to the sculpture studio housed in the 
Atlantic Center. 

Women's Soccer 
wins first Big South 
matchup 

Coastal's women's soccer team, in its 
first season of competition, upset Big 
South Conference leader Liberty 
University by a score of 1-0 on Sept. 30 
at CCU's Soccer Stadium. The 
Chanticleers are 1-0-1 in the conference 
and 4-5-2 overall after dropping a 3-1 
decision at UNC Wilmington on Oct. 4. 

Versus Liberty, freshman Tiffany 
Turner posted her sixth goal of the 
season and second game-winner with 
just over 12 minutes remaining in the 
first ha!£ 

Coastal's defense allowed Liberty 
nine shots. Candice Doten recorded 
her third shutout of the season while 
posting six saves. 

For the season, Kristin Wisse leads 
the team in scoring with 21 points on 
six goals and nine assists. Her assist total 
ranks first in the conference and fifth 
nationally. 

The Chanticleers, coached by 
Karrie Miller, host UNC Asheville on 
Monday, Oct. 9 at 5 p.m. 



Coastal Carolina 
People 
Faculty and staff are encouraged to submit 
information to be included in the "Coastal 
Carolina People" section of this newsletter. 
Information will be published following the 
presentation or activity. 

• Lee Bollinger and Coastal journalism 
students Rebecca Wright and Margaret 
Smith presented a panel discussion with 
students and faculty from Augusta State 
University at the Sixth Annual American 
Communication Conference Sept. 28 to 

Oct. 1 at the University of Louisville. The 
presenters described the results of a col­
laborative research project which Coastal 
journalism students conducted with a 
group of Spanish majors at Augusta State. 
The project compared stories about 
events in Latin and South America which 
appeared in American newspapers with 
stories about the same events as they 
appeared in Spanish language newspapers. 
The results of their analysis were also 
reported in a newsletter distributed at 
Augusta State University's Hispanic 
Festival. 

• Anne Denbow-Gilbert was the featured 
vocalist at the inaugural concert celebrating 
the installation of a new Flemish-style harp­
sichord at All Saints Church in Pawleys 
Island on Sept. 25. The program included 
works by J.S. Bach, Johann Pachelbel and 
Francois Couperin. 

• Kathryn Hilgenkamp-Rodgers pre­
sented "Evaluation of On-Line Health 
Risk Appraisals" at the Society of 
Prospective Medicine conference held in 
Pittsburgh, Pa., Sept. 23 to 26. 

• Dennis Wiseman and Gilbert Hunt's 
article, "Motivation and Management: 
Two Sides of the Same Coin," was pub­
lished in the fall 2000 issue of The Teacher 
Education journal of South Carolina. 

Coastal teams with Microsoft to host 
Internet Town Meeting for senior adults 

Area adults interested in finding 
out how to take advantage of many life­
improving services offered through the 
Internet should plan to attend a free 
seminar presented by Microsoft 
Network (MSN) and Coastal Carolina 
University at Coastal's Wall Auditorium 
on Saturday, Oct. 28. Two sessions will 
be offered: a morning session from 10 
to 11 :45 a.m. and a repeat session from 
1 to 2:45 p.m. 

The seminar, titled "Bridging the 
Digital and Generational Divides," is 
designed to enable active adults to par­
ticipate in the growing number of 
opportunities made possible through 
the Internet and new innovative 
Internet appliances. Topics of interest to 
be covered in the seminar include com­
munication, e-mail, and accessing infor­
mation on health care, travel, personal 
finance, volunteerism, employment and 
continuing education opportunities. 

"As our society becomes more 
dependent on the Internet for commu­
nication, seniors and active adults are 
increasingly at risk of being left on the 
shoulder of the information superhigh­
way," says seminar leader Craig Spiezle, 
CEO of AgeLight, a national advocate 

for technology literacy for seniors. 
"These seminars will offer a non-intim­
idating, town meeting-style forum for 
adults to learn about the Internet and 
how it can enhance their lives." 

Other topics the seminar will 
address include how to manage your 
investments to accessing governmental 
services including Social Security and 
the IRS. 

Although the seminars are free, pre­
registration is recommended. To register 
or for more information, call 349-2665. 

Birthdays 

10 Wanda Lewis 
Mike McClellan 

11 Patricia Johnson 
Tom Jones 

12 Patty Dudley 
Victor Jones 
Jerry Rashid 

13 Mollie Bethea­
Floyd 

Stan Godshall 
Neil Hopkins 

14 Suzanne Beverly 
Russell Johnson 

October 
15 Treelee MacAnn 
16 Simon Keays 

Jim Mee 
17 Sherri Wilkinson 
18 Rob Wyeth 
19 Margaret Bostic 
20 Kathie Schlick 
21 Jennifer Shinaberger 
22 Marie Lovero 

Kathlene Sullivan 
23 Wayne Jenerette 

Mary Keasler 
Karrie Miller 

Campus Dining at Coastal 
The CINO Grille, located in the Student Center, 

is open Monday through Thursday from 7 a.m. to 10 
p.m.: Friday from 7 a.m. to 7 p.m.; and Saturday and 
Sunday from 3 to 8 p.m. Selections are available from 
the Grille, the Deli or Pizza Hut menu items. 

The Commons, featuring an all-you-can-eat 
menu, is located adjacent to the residence halls. Meal 
costs and the hours of operation are as follows: 

Monday through Friday: 
• Breakfast: $3.50; served from 7 to 9:30 a.m. 
• Continental Breakfast: 9:30 to IO a.m. 
• Lunch: $4.50; served from 11 a.m. to 2 p.m. 
• Dinner: $5; served from 5 10 7:30 p.m. 
Saturday and Sunday: 
• Brunch Buffet: $5.50; served from 10:30 a.m. 

to 1:30 p.m. 
• Dinner: $5; served from 4:30 to 6:30 p.m. 
For more information, contact Denise Elliott at 349-2365. 

Week of October 9 

Monday: Chicken Nuggets, Lasagna, Roasted Veggie 

Tortellini 

Tumlay: BBQ Beef, Nacho Bar, Veggie Quesadillas 

Wednesday: Fried Pork Chops, Shrimp Stir Fry, Veggie 

Spring Rolls 

Thursday: Fried Chicken, Blackened Fish, Fettucini Pesto 

Friday: Fried Catfish, Greek Chicken, Black Bean Cakes 

Week of October 16 

Monday: Pork Cutlets, Manicorti, Beef Ravioli 

Tu,sday: Chicken Kiev, Carne Asada, Bean Burritos 

Wednesday: Spaghetti, Kung Po Chicken, Veggie Spring Rolls 

Thursday: Beef Brisket, Blackened Chicken, Veggie Pizza 

Friday: Chicken and Gravy, Paella, Veggie Fried Rice 

Note: Mmus are subject to change dUI! to product availability. 
Food Sn-vices offers a IO percent discount to all Coastal faculty and staff. 
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Coastal Cam us Notes 
Dedication for Georgetown 
Gzmpus for Higher Education 
planned 

Coastal and Horry-Georgetown 
Technical College will hold a dedication 
ceremony for the Georgetown Campus 
for Higher Education on Thursday, 
Oct. 12 at 11 a.m . The facility is located 
at 4003 S. Fraser St. , Hwy 17 in 
Georgetown . 

Peer Mentor Program seeks 
nominations 

Coastal 's Peer Mentor Program is 
seeking nominations of outstanding 
students to serve as role models in the 
areas of academic achievement, co­
curricular involvement and leadership 
to help first-year students adjust to 
campus life. The Peer Mentor Program 
pairs outstanding sophomore , junior 
and senior Coastal students with a 
faculty mentor to provide unique , per­
sonal support to students during their 
first year of college. If you know of any 
outstanding students who would make 
excellent peer mentors, please contact 
Brad Harmon, assistant director of 
advisement and retention , at 349 -2941. 

Office of Gzreer Services to host 
Senior Recruitment Day 

Coastal's Office of Career Services 
will hold its first Senior Recruitment 
Day on Tuesday, Oct. 24 from 1 to 
5 p.m. in Admissions Building 003 . 
Seniors and alumni can participate in 
one-on-one on-campus interviews for 
full-time professional positions . For a 
complete list of companies and organiza­
tions participating in the event , call the 
Office of Career Services at 349-23 4 1 or 
stop by the office in the Student Center . 
Those interested in attending the event 
are asked to submit resumes and sign up 
for interviews by 5 p.m., Oct. 17 in 
Student Center 206 . Advanced sign-up 
and professional dress is required. 

Resume Writing and Interviewing 
Skills workshops will be held on 
Wednesday, Oct. 11 from 10:30 to 
11 :30 a.m . and 1 :30 to 2:30 p.m. 
respectively, to help students prepare for 
on-campus interviews. 

For more information about these 
events, contact Coastal's Office of 
Career Services at 349-2341. 

Omicron Delta Kappa 
Letters of invitation and application 

forms have been sent to nearly 450 
juniors and seniors wh9 are academically 
eligible for election to Omicron Delta 
Kappa. Election to ODK is an indication 
of undergraduate achievement. To be 
eligible, a student must be a full-time 
student of junior or senior status (exclud­
ing seniors graduating in December, 
2000), rank in the top 30 percent of their 
class and have held at least one leadership 
position. Students who have not received 
a mailing and who consider themselves 
eligible should immediately contact the 
Office of the Vice President for Student 
Affairs at 349-2300. Students who have 
received the mailing are encouraged to 
complete the form and return it by the 
Friday, Oct. 13 deadline. 

Studmt Health Services moves 
into new building · 

Coastal 's Student Health Services 
has moved into its new location in the 
Occupational Health Center on 
University Boulevard . Hours of opera­
tion are 8:30 a.m. to 5 p.m . Monday 
thru Friday. 

Coastal's Office of Counseling 
Services is scheduled to move into the 
building later this year. 

NCATE approves new accredi­
tation standards 

The National Council for 
Accreditation of Teacher Education 

. (NCATE) recently approved new stan­
dards. Colleges will now be held account­
able for their students' teaching perform­
ances and will also need to prove that 
they are adequately funding their teacher 
education programs and that they are 
working with elementary and secondary 
schools. Using tests such as the Praxis II 
exams, schools will need to show that 
their students know the academic subject 
that they will be teaching. NCATE will 
begin using the new standards in fall 
2001 for new programs as well as those 
seeking to renew their accreditation. 

Campus Calendar 
Tuesday, October 10 
• Classes begin for Fall II semester 
Wednesday, October 11 
• Introduction to Power Point workshop, 

9:30 a.m. to noon, Society House 
Computer Lab 

Wednesday, October 18 
• Introduction to Access Database 

Design workshop, 9:30 a.m. to noon, 
Society House Computer Lab 

Friday, October 20 
• Family Weekend, through Sunday, 

Oct . 22 

CHANTICLEER ATHLETIC EVENTS 
Monday, October 9 
• Women's Soccer: UNC Asheville at 

Coastal, 5 p.m. 
• Women's Golf: Coastal at Cougar Fall 

Invitational through Oct. IO 
Wednesday, October 11 
• Men's Soccer: Coastal at Winthrop, 

7p.m. 
Friday, October 13 
• Volleyball: Liberty at Coastal, 7 p.m. 
• Men's and Women's Basketball: 

Midnight Mania, 9 p.m., Kimbel Arena 
Saturday, October 14 
• Volleyball: Radford at Coastal, 2 p.m. 
• Men's Soccer: High Point at Coastal, 

7p .m. 
• Men's and Women's Cross Country: 

Coastal at Furman Invitational, 9 a.m. 
• Women's Soccer: Coastal at Radford, 

2p.m. 
Tuesday, October 17 
• Volleyball: College of Charleston at 

Coastal, 7 p.m. 
Wednesday, October 18 
• Women's Soccer: Elon at Coastal, 5 p.m. 
• Men's Soccer: Coastal at East Carolina, 

3 p.m. 
Friday, October 20 
• Volleyball: High Point at Coastal, 7 p.m. 
• Women's Golf: Coastal at Furman Lady 

Paladin Intercollegiate through Oct. 22 
Saturday, October 21 
• Volleyball: Elon at Coastal, 2 p.m. 
• Men's Soccer: Coastal at Radford, 2 p.m. 
• Women's Soccer: Coastal at High Point, 

5 p.m. 
Monday, October 23 
• Men's Golf: Coastal at East Regional 

Preview through Oct. 24 
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UNIVERSITY NEWSLETTER 

Office of Marketing Communications 
Coastal Carolina University 

P.O. Box 261954 • Conway, SC 29528-6054 

This Issue: 
• Barr steps down as dean of the Wall College of Business 

• Board of Advisers named for Resort Tourism program 

• Hispanic Celebration set for Oct. 11 

• Vibrations Dance Company to perform Oct. 14 

Luis Dam6n 
Rising Latin Singer 

and his 10-member Salsa Band 
will perform at 

Coastal Carolina University's annual 

Hispanic 
Celebration 

Wednesday, October 11 • Spadoni Park 
11 :30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. 

Rain location: Wheelwright Auditorium 
Free and open to tne public 

INFORMATION: Office of Multicultural Student Services, 349.2863 
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